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Dear OCA Member

| refer to the recent correspondence you would have received from Ms Carolyn
Neville, in her purported capacity as chairperson of the Observatory Civic
Association ("OCA"), alleging certain irregularities took place in the election
process at the Annual General Meeting ("AGM") on 31 October 2017, as well
as the email from Mr Tauriq Jenkins on 21 November 2017, purporting to
convene a special general meeting on 28 November 2017, to address these
purported irregularities.

Please note that the correspondence of Ms Neville and Mr Jenkins and the
allegations set out therein, have no basis in law and were addressed by
attorneys instructed on behalf of certain members of the executive committee
for 2017/2018.

Neither Ms Neville, nor Mr Jenkins, in their purported capacities, had any
authority to convene any meeting of the OCA, and no such meetings were
properly convened.

At the AGM the following individuals were duly elected to serve on the
management committee for 2017/2018 period:-

Chairman — Theo Kruger;

Deputy Chair — Dale Forbes;
Treasurer- Trish Sanderson Smith;
Secretary - Ebrahim Abader;
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Large developments — Leslie London;

Architecture and Heritage Committee — Tertius van Zyl;
Arts/Sports/Culture — Taurigq Jenkins;

Transport — Conrad Hicks;

Communications — Trevor Hughes;

Ward Representative — Tauriq Jenkins;

Business Forum — Olivia Andrews

("the 2017/2018 management committee").

The 2017/2018 management committee have accepted their positions as such
as of 31 October 2017 and have continued to act in such capacities since then.

A monthly meeting for 28 November 2017 has also been convened by the
2017/2018 management committee. Any member of the OCA is welcome to
add the issue of membership and the provisions pertaining to the OCA
constitution thereto, as an agenda point for discussion at the monthly meeting.

Kind Regards,
Theo Kruger
OCA Chairman
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